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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

The AGM was held on Monday, 4th June, 2018, in the Studio, Testlands Hub, Green Lane, Southampton, Hampshire, commencing at 19.30 p.m.

Chair:

Chris Granger

Present:
Jackie Gibbings (JG)
Val Banks (VJB)
Samantha Parratt (SP)
and 41 Members and Parents of the Association

Meeting opened at 7.30 p m. and Chair welcomed everyone and stated how absolutely fabulous to see so many athletes and parents here
	Item No.
	Item Minutes
	Action 
by:

	1
	APOLOGIES  

Received from Jo Coker, Miranda Ritchie, Carol Williams, Christine Backshell, Mandy Gerrard and Alison Colmer  
	

	2
	MINUTES OF MEETING

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 1st June, 2017, were taken as read, confirmed and signed as a true record. 
Proposed by Jane Tulley, Andover Arrows and seconded by Bridget Walsh, Weston Park Blades
	

	3
	APPOINTMENT OF TELLERS
None required as no new nominations or special items
	

	4
	REPORTS
	

	4.1
	Chair (Chris Granger)

CG read out her report – see Appendix 1.
Peter Bennett. Swan, asked which floor is being subsidized by HNA.  The Chair confirm it was Testlands Hub, Southampton
	

	4.2
	Honorary Treasurer (Jackie Gibbings)

JG’s report had been circulated prior to meeting – no questions
	

	4.3
	Fixtures Secretary’s Report (Christine Backshell)
CG read out a Report from CG – see Appendix 2 
	

	4.4
	Officiating Administrator Report (Carol Williams)

CW’s report had been circulated prior to meeting – no questions
	

	4.5
	Coaching Development Officer 
CG explained that no report as we do not have a CDO as we use South Region.
	

	4.6
	Netball Development Officer (Carey McCormick)
CMcC’s report had been circulated prior to the meeting – no questions
	

	4.7
	Schools Report  (Samantha Parratt)
SP read out her report – see Appendix 3  
	

	4.8
	League Reports

Reports had been received from Andover, Basingstoke and Wavell and had been circulated prior to the meeting.  Southampton’s report was read out – see Appendix 4
	

	4.9
	Website & Publicity Administrator (Jo Coker)

No report had been received but the Chair confirmation that all information that is sent to JC is put on the website
	

	4.9
	Academies (Fran Richards). 
Report from Academy Co-ordinator had been circulated prior to the meeting – no questions.
	

	5.
	ADOPTION OF REPORTS

The Chair asked that the reports be adopted and this was proposed by Jo Kileff, Weston Park and seconded by Kathy Purnell, New Forest 
	

	6
	ADOPTION OF ACCOUNTS
The Honorary Treasurer had prepared the accounts for 2017 – 2018 and these were requested to be adopted.  Proposed by Barbara Snow, Andover Arrows and seconded by Zoe Leavers, Dreams
	

	7
	 AFFILIATION FEES FOR 2018 – 2019
The Chair asked Honorary Treasurer to announce Affiliation Fees for  2018 – 2019.  
JG confirmed that although we continue subsidising Academies, Back to Netball, Walking Netball we still feel able to keep fees at the same level.  Therefore fees for Adults will be £2.00 and children zero.
	

	8
	ADOPTION OF THE HAMPSHIRE NETBALL ASSOCIATION CONSTITUTION
CG confirmed that our Constitution needs to be updated in line with South and England Netball in line with all the changes with regards to data protection.  When they update we will then undertake ours.
	

	9
	ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE

No new nominations had been received.  
Chair confirmed that she will be standing down this year so we need a new Chair, a Safeguarding & Welfare Officer, a Disciplinary Officer and a Data Protection Secretary and asked if anyone will to be nominated from the floor.  CG stated that she would continue chairing this AGM but that at the first JMA Committee Meeting something will have to be decided.  

It was reported that other Officers on the Committee still committed to serve next year.  Proposed by Barbara Mellish, Chair Hampshire North, Seconded by Barbara Snow, Andover Arrows.
	

	10
	SPECIAL ITEMS

No Special Items received 
	

	11
	Presentation of League Medals
Medals were presented by Fran Richards, Lead Academy Co-ordinator to the following:
Juniors

Under 16

Winners
Weston Park Blades

Runners-Up
Swan

Under 14

Winners
Spire Reds 

Runners-Up
Wimborne

Under 13

Winners
Fareham Fireflys

Runners-Up
Team Matrix

Under 12 

Winners 
Weston Park Blades

Runners-Up
Swan


Leagues will continues to run indoors next season and entry by local league winners need to be sent in no later than Friday, 22nd June, 2018
	

	12
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Date of next meeting to be confirmed as Monday, 3rd June, 2019.  Venue to be confirmed by the incoming Chair.
	


Before the meeting closed a Representative from Spires wanted to say thank you to HNA for allowing a team from Salisbury to join the league. 
Meeting officially closed at 8.10 p.m. with thanks to all who attended.
Signed:  _______________________________   Dated:  ___________________________
APPENDIX 1

CHAIRS REPORT

This year the committee has continued to be proactive with all roles being co-ordinated by Val Banks, Honorary Secretary.  

Carey McCormick has been on Maternity leave and we were lucky to have working with she was covered  Debbie Spindlow (NDO) who has supported Hampshire well during this time.

We welcome Carey back now and thank Debbie and wish her well in her new role as NDO for Berkshire.

South Hants Community Coach Debbie Laycock has left the post to have a baby and has been replaced by CJ Brown. Thanks to Debbie for all her hard work

County Plan

Hampshire county plan is due for review but in line with Netball South we will review this and link into the bigger picture

GDPR

With the introduction of the new government legislation on Data Protection Hampshire has a Privacy policy explaining why and how we collet your data and what we do with it. This can be found on the website and going forward all teams will need not give permission to use their data for the purpose stated . ie to effectively run the leagues.,

Statistics for 2017/2018

Membership

Overall Hampshire membership figures are down but Hampshire still has the highest number of members in the South

Total Senior Clubs 162 decrease of 44

Total YPG 7 increase of 5

Total Members over 18 2656 decrease of 418 

Total under 18 490 decrease of 17

Total under 14 614 increase of 8

Total under 11 469 decrease of 37

Total B2N 0

Total Social &Supporter Participants 41 increase of 14

Total Participants 4270 decrease of 396 

CAPS

A number of clubs are currently working towards and going through the process of re-accreditation 

Competition

HNA continue to run successful Senior and Junior Leagues. 

The junior league was run indoors very successfully and was subsidised by HNA and will continue in the same format for 2018/19. Well done to Dreams N.C. who won all their games in division 1 and will represent Hampshire in the entry tournament for division 3 of the regional league

All local leagues continue to run successful leagues both indoors and out.

Officiating

Hampshire have a robust set up for officiating run by Carol Williams

Hampshire umpires have again supported the Regional Schools at all rounds

Coaching

UKCC level 1and level 2 courses have been run in Hampshire organised by Netball South 

Academies

County Academy and Satellite Academy & Development Academy

Academies continue to be supported by the county.

60 athletes have benefited from the system both with training and friendly fixtures 

It was very exciting for the athletes to move their training venue to the new Places Leisure.

Thank you to the County Academy Coaches – Fran Richards and Sonja Payne, and to the Satellite Academy coaches – Bev Crook, Jackie Hammond, Sarah Ellard and Paige Richards.  All coach contracts were extended for a further year as Academies cease to exist in the current format.

Following the Pathway review by EN Hampshire are linked to Surrey Storm as their Franchise. Work in progress looking at how this partnership will work.

BTN and NN

Back to Netball and Netball Now sessions continue to be run and back to netball numbers continue to increase  

Walking Netball is a great success in Hampshire

Hampshire Volunteer Awards

This event will run every other year so no award evening this year

Finance

Academies continued to be developed this year and will continue to be supported for a further year.  All Local Leagues were offered funding to run First Aid and PCYP courses. Bursaries continue to be awarded in support of members undertaking courses.  HNA have supported the cost of a venue to get a new floor as venues are a premium and it is used for Regional, Hampshire and Local Leagues. 

Courses

CPD Courses have been run in Hampshire.  

High 5  Workshop

Walking Netball training programme

First Aid

Child Protection

Disciplinary

HNA does not have a Disciplinary Secretary as this role was not  filled from the AGM. Any disciplinary issues are currently escalated to NS

Website

Jo Coker continues to maintain the web site.

Hampshire clubs all encouraged to send her information and reports.

County President

Bill Alexander was the President of HNA but resigned during the year. The constitution does not state that we have to have a president, but we will be looking for a new one. .Any suggestions?

I would like to thank the committee for all their hard work throughout the year. 

Hampshire is a very proactive county and will continue to be so going forward but to enable this to happen we need to elect a new chair as I am stepping down…

No Nominations have come forward but without a chair and full committee there will be NO Hampshire….

Chris Granger
APPENDIX 2

FIXTURES SECRETARY REPORT
Hampshire continues to run very successful Open and Junior leagues.

All fixtures have been played indoors 
The open league:

Division One

Winners
Dreams

R-up

Shooting Stars
Division Two

Winners 
Dreams 2

R-Up

Swanway
Dreams went on to represent Hampshire at the Regional Play Offs but with only two places available were unlucky not to get through so will stay in Hampshire.
Christine Backshell
APPENDIX 3
SCHOOL REPORT

To report the successes of this schools years tournaments, our main focus is the national schools tournament that we run for U14/U16 in Oct and U19 in November. 
The top two places school qualify for the regional round of the national schools tournament. U14 was St Swithuns and KES, at U16 Brookfield & KES, and at U19 Itchen College and Peter Symonds. 
I would like to remind teachers entering these tournaments that you must be affiliated to at least Hampshire Netball to participate. 
We are just formalising the dates for this years competition and these will be available by the end of June.
Samantha Parratt

APPENDIX 4

REPORT FROM SOUTHAMPTON LEAGUE
Southampton leagues have run successfully throughout the year with games being played on the newly resurfaced courts and not being postponed!!
The posts look very professional with their SNA post covers and banners are promoting our game.
We have held an indoor senior and junior tournament in the down time of January and February.
Umpire mentoring system is in place and umpires are being assessed regularly and we have been successful with some getting qualified
Grassroot players were given the option to affiliate or join an insurance system which was voted on at the last AGM after England Netball joined us to tell the members the benefits of affiliation.  The vote went in favour of non affiliation.  Members playing any league higher then SNA did not have that option, they had to affiliate.

A successful season with a proactive committee
